RECEIVED

“ CITY CLERK DEPT

CITY OF CATHEDR Cathedral City 5, o1y
COMMISSION/BOARD/COMMITTEE APPLICATION

Commission/Board/Committee
on which you would like to serve: PACE
(One Application for each Commission/Board/Committee)

NAME: ERIN E. HYLAND

pplicants must be a Registered voter in Cathearal City)

HOME PHONE: CELL PHONE: _

LENGTH OF RESIDENCY IN CATHEDRAL CITY: 44 YEARS
IF EMPLOYED, PLEASE LIST WHERE YOU WORK AND POSITION YOU HOLD:
READ WITH ME VOLUNTEER PROGRAMS, SOCIAL MEDIA AND RECRUITMENT

PLEASE ATTACH A LETTER OF INTEREST INCLUDING, BUT NOT LIMITED TO, THE FOLLOWING:

« Why you wish to be considered for appointment to the Commission/Board/Committee * Your
relevant experience and knowledge

The information provided will be used by the City Council as part of the application process and will be
considered by the City Council upon receipt, provided a vacancy exists on the Board, Commission or
Committee for which you have applied. If there is no vacancy, your application will be kept on file for one year
for consideration should an opening occur.

Please keep in mind that State Law requires specific Commission/Board/Committee members to file a
Financial Disclosure Statement.

Please return application to: City of Cathedral City
Office of the City Clerk
68-700 Avenida Lalo Guerrero
Cathedral City, CA 92234

Submit by email to: thermosillo@cathedralcity.gov

Thank you for your willingness to serve your local government and community.



Tracey Hermosillo

From: Erin Hyland

Sent: Thursday, May 30, 2024 12:42 PM
To: Tracey Hermosillo

Subject: PACE Commission Application
Attachments: Application (2).docx

Hello Tracey,

Thank you so much for the notification my term is expiring, | wish to continue serving on the PACE
commission and my subcommittees if reappointed.

| feel that we have built incredible momentum and participation of Parks & Community Events in my 3
year term. We have had record setting attendance at our Yoga series and Free Summer Movies series
(which we are elevating this year with adding book giveaways!) Expanding our programming is a priority.
Please consider this my letter of intent.

With gratitude,

Erin Hyland, Chair of the PACE Commission





